




May 2022 Update: The instant application requests a further extension of STA to continue operating 
WNCT(AM) with reduced power.  For the reasons described in the underlying STA (BSTA-20210422AAI), 
the licensee plans to convert WNCT(AM) to non-directional operation pursuant to its construction permit 
in FCC File No. BP-20210204AAJ. 

WNCT(AM)’s construction permit requires that the licensee either dismantle four unused towers in 
WNCT(AM)’s directional array, or detune the unused towers and submit a proof of performance to 
establish that the new radio pattern is essentially non-directional. 

While the licensee was previously planning to dismantle the towers, since WNCT(AM)’s last STA extension 
(BESTA-20211019AAI) the licensee has changed plans and instead now plans to detune the 
towers.  Specifically, and as required by the construction permit, the licensee plans to convert tower #2 
for use as a non-directional radiator, detune the remaining towers at 1070 kHz, and perform a non-
directional proof.  Upon satisfactory completion of the proof, the licensee will submit a proof of 
performance together with a Form 302 application to cover the construction permit.  At this point, the 
licensee projects that this work will be completed in June 2022. 

For the foregoing reasons, the licensee respectfully requests extension of STA to continue operating 
WNCT(AM) with the day and night directional antenna patterns using a reduced power of 5 kW.  Further 
extension of STA will allow the licensee to continue to provide WNCT(AM)’s service to the public while it 
continues to work towards completion of construction of the non-directional facility specified in its 
construction permit. 






